Commonwealth Literary Fund: Endnote Bibliography in Word Format

- "Australian Literature: Notes: Commonwealth Literary Fund" Southerly 18.3 (1957): 177-78.
- "Australian Literature: Notes: Commonwealth Literary Fund." Southerly 17.1 (1956): 56.
- "Australian Literature: Notes: Commonwealth Literary Fund" Southerly 16.4 (1955): 234.
- "Australian Literature: Notes: Commonwealth Literary Fund" Southerly 15.4 (1954): 294-95.
- "Blainey Makes History: The Historian: Australia Day Honours." The Australian 26 January 2000: 6.
- "Central Issue." The Bulletin 90.4632 (1968): 15.
- "Changing the Literary Fund." The Austrovert.6 (1952): 1.
- "The Commonwealth Fund." The Bulletin 63.3271 (1942): 2.
- "Commonwealth Literary Fund." Southerly 33.3 (1973): 348.
- "The Commonwealth Literary Fund." Southerly 12.1 (1951): 58-59.
- "Commonwealth Literary Fund [and] Other Awards." Southerly 32.2 (1972): 155-56.
- "Commonwealth Literary Fund Aid to 'Southerly'." Southerly 12.2 (1951): 111.
- "Commonwealth Reprints." The Bulletin 66.3424 (1945): 2.
- "Communism and the Literary Fund." <u>The Australasian Book News and Library Journal</u> 1 (1947): 550-51.
- "Forum on the Fund." The Austrovert.9 (1952): 4-5.
- "Four Thousand to One." Overland.5 (1955): 9.
- "\$6000 Grant to Writer on Drugs." The Sydney Morning Herald 6 December 1971, 8 1971.
- "Letters." Sydney Morning Herald 30 December 1997, sec. Letters: 8.
- "Light in Tasmania." <u>The Bulletin</u> 77.3985 (1956): 6.
- "Literary Fellowships [and] Commonwealth Literary Fund." Southerly 30.4 (1970): 317.
- "Literary Fund." The Austrovert.5 (1951).
- "The Literary Fund: Will the Tariff Board Advise Expansion?" The Australasian Book News and Library Journal 1.1 (1946): 23.
- "Notes and Comments: Australian Literature " Southerly 11.3 (1950): 179-80.
- "Notes and Comments: Australian Literature " Southerly 10.3 (1949): 174.
- "Notes and Comments: Literary Fund Fellowships." Southerly 9.3 (1948): 193.
- "Novelists and Poets the Decade in Australia." <u>Current Affairs Bulletin</u> 39.3 (1966): 35-48.
- "Of Interest to No-One but Ourselves." Westerly.3 (1961): 2.
- "Patrick White's Work." <u>Sydney Morning Herald</u> 14 August 1992, sec. News and Features; Letters: 10.

- "Politics and the Literary Fund." The Austrovert.8 (1952): 4.
- "250 Pound Will Make an Honest Woman of Us-- an Appeal to the C.L.F." Westerly.2 (1961): 2.
- "Published by the Nation." The Bulletin 61.3168 (1940): 2.
- "Snedden Won't Talk About Grant to Hardy." The Australian 5 March 1969, 1 1969.
- "Trailer." Meanjin 6.2 (1947): 137-38.
- "Two to Advise Literary Fund." The Australian 24 February 1972, 3 1972.
- "[Untitled] " <u>Overland</u>.24 (1962): 24.
- "[Untitled] " The Bulletin 81.4175 (1960): 54.
- "[Untitled]." The Cairns Post 12 March 1940: 9.
- "The Work of the Literature Board." Australian Book Scene, 1978-9: 108-109.
- "22 Writers Win Grants." The Age 10 December 1970: 2.
- Adelaide, Debra. "How Did Authors Make a Living?" A History of the Book in Australia 1981-1945: A National Culture in a Colonised Market. (2001): (83)-96, (418)-431. 2001.
- Anderson, Don. "Australia's Literary Pensioners." National Times 8-14 Mar 1985: 33.
- ---. "How Green Was My Lawrence?" Sydney Morning Herald 4 June 1988, sec. Spectrum: 78.
- ---. "How Oz Lit Got \$23 Million." Sydney Morning Herald 13 February 1988, sec. Spectrum: 68.
- Anderson, Hugh. "Information Please!" The Austrovert.9 (1952): 5.
- Andrews, Barry. "The Commonwealth Literary Fund and the Literature Board, 1908/ 1980."

 <u>Australian Cultural History</u>.1 (1982): -59--69.
- ---. "The Federal Government as Literary Patron." Meanjin (Melbourne) 41.Apr (1982): 3-19.
- Andrews, Barry Geoffrey. "The Commonwealth Literary Fund and the Literature Board, 1908-1980." Papers on Australian Cultural History.1 (1983): 59-69.
- ---. "The Federal Government as Literary Patron." Meanjin 41.1 (1982): 3-19.
- Armstrong, Judith. <u>The Christesen Romance</u>. Carlton South, Victoria: Melbourne University Press, 1996.
- Ashbolt, Allan. "Father, Son and Asio Bigotry." <u>Sydney Morning Herald</u> 24 June 1989, sec. Spectrum; Reviews: 83.
- ---. "The Great Literary Witch/ Hunt of 1952." <u>Australia's First Cold War</u>.1945-1953. (1984): 153-82,235-38.
- B. C. F. "Comment." Meanjin 16.4 (1957): 340,443-44.
- Baker, Tony. "A Writer's Toil Is Another's Folly." Adelaide Advertiser 5 January 2001: 18.

Beasley, Jack. "Down at the Old Bull and Bush: Henry Ford, the State Department and the Editors." Realist Writer.10 (1962): 3-5.

- Bereson, Ruth. "Advance Australia--Fair or Foul? Observing Australian Arts Policies." <u>Journal of Arts Management</u>, Law and Society 35.1 (2005): 49.
- Blackman, Barbara. "Portrait of a Friendship.(Remembrances of Australian Author Judith." Southerly 61.1 (2001): 89.
- Blainey, Geoffrey. "Government Patronage and Literature." Overland.57 (1974): 37-43.
- Blakeney, Sally. "Frankly Speaking; in the Run-up to the Bulletin's 125th Birthday, We Continue Our Series of Author Profiles, Celebrating Our Long Tradition of Working with Australia's Finest Writers. [Interview with Frank Moorhouse]." The Bulletin 7 December 2004: NP.
- Bongiorno, Frank. "Reputation of a Romantic: 2003 Marks the Fiftieth Anniversary of the of Bernard O'dowd. Historian Frank Bongiorno Charts the Shifts in the Reception and Image of the Melbourne Poet. (Essay)." Meanjin 62.2 (2003): 137.
- Brissenden, R. F. "(the Arts, the Australia Council and Finance). Part 1: Funds Squeeze Is Slowly Throttling Literature Board. Part 2: Fraser's Razor Threatens the Arts Boom." Sydney Morning Herald (1981): 15 1981: 7; 16 Apr 1981: 6.
- Buckridge, Patrick. "Clearing a Space for Australian Literature 1940-1965." <u>The Oxford Literary</u>

 <u>History of Australia</u>. Eds. Bruce Bennett, Jennifer Strauss and Chris Wallace-Crabbe.

 Melbourne, Victoria: Oxford University Press, 1998. 169-92.
- C. B. C. "C.L.F. Refuses Aid." Meanjin 8.1 (1949): 67-68.
- Calwell, Arthur A. "Meanjin Quarterly's 21st Anniversary Dinner: Hon. A. A. Calwell." Meanjin Quarterly 21.1 (1962): 107-09.
- Cam, Heather. "Roalnd Robinson--Singer of His Country." <u>Sydney Morning Herald</u> 12 November 1988, sec. Spectrum: 89.
- Campisi, Dale. "Little Magazines, Great Divides: Literary Periodicals Seem to Be Riven by Internal and External Tensions. Dale Campisi Explores the Effects of These on Meanjin's Fortunes from the Early 1940s to the Mid 1970s. (Essay)." Meanjin 63.1 (2004): 159.
- Capp, Fiona. "Asio Writers Clamp." Sydney Morning Herald 16 April 1988, sec. Spectrum: 68.
- ---. Writers Defiled / Fiona Capp. Ringwood, Vic. :: McPhee Gribble, 1993.
- Carter, David. "Biography, Politics, a Novel: Reading Judah Waten." <u>Southern Review</u> 22.1 (1989): 35-52.

- ---. "The Oxford Literary History of Australia (Review)." <u>Australian Literary Studies</u> 19.2 (1999): 226.
- Christesen, C. B. "C. L. F. Fellowships." Meanjin Quarterly 21.4 (1962): 540.
- ---. "Cl Extends Its Activities." Meanin 18.4 (1959): 388,473-74.
- ---. "Comment." Meanjin 14.4 (1955): 598-600, 01-03.
- ---. "Commonwealth Literary Fund." Meanjin 12.4 (1953): 487.
- ---. "Libraries Also Need "Crash Programme"." Meanjin Quarterly 22.4 (1963): 457-60.
- ---. "The Uneasy Chair: Attack on Clf." Meanjin 11.3 (1952): 301, 03.
- ---. "The Uneasy Chair: Under Whatever Sky." Meanjin 11.4 (1952): 308,420-29.
- Clifford, Lydia. "The Good Tennant." Daily Telegraph 26 February 2002: 37.
- Coleman, Peter. "At the Height of Our Time? James Mcauley's Twenty Quadrants. (Literature).(on Australian Literature) (Editorial)." Quadrant 46.11 (2002): 18.
- ---. "Faulty Vision." The Australian 17 July 1999: NP.
- Commonwealth Literary, Fund. Helping Literature in Australia; the Work of the Commonwealth Literary Fund, 1908-1966. Canberra: Commonwealth Government Printer, 1967.
- Commonwealth Literary Fund. <u>Helping Literature in Australia: The Work of the Commonwealth Literary Fund, 1908-1966</u>. Canberra, Australian Capital Territory: Government Printer, 1967.
- Crowsnest. "[Untitled] " The Bulletin 60.3106 (1939): 8.
- Cusack, Dymphna. "Unfair to Writers." The Australian 19 November 1968, 8 1968.
- Daniel, Helen. "Divining the Future." The Age 18 November 1995, sec. Saturday Extra: 7.
- Davidson, E. C. "The Australian Literature Society [Meeting Report]." <u>All About Books</u> 2.6 (1930): 146.
- Davidson, Jim. "Mr Whitlam's Cultural Revolution." Journal of Australian Studies. 20 (1987): 83-91.
- Davison, Frank Dalby. "Letter." The Austrovert.9 (1952): 5.
- Devaney, James. "[Untitled]." Meanjin Papers [1 [[10 [(1942): 22.
- Dever, Maryanne. "The Bonds of Friendship: The Demise of 'M. Barnard Eldershaw'. (Biography)." Hecate 30.2 (2004): 129.
- ---. ""A Friendship That Is Grown on Paper": Reflections on Editing Marjorie Barnard's Letters to Nettie Palmer." Antipodes 19.1 (2005): 13.
- Dimond, Jill. "Alms and the Author." Australian Author 37.1 (2005): 15-17.
- Dixon, Robert. "James Mcauley's New Guinea: Colonialism, Modernity, Suburbia." <u>Australian</u>
 <u>Literary Studies</u> 18.4 (1998): 20.

8/06/2006 5

Duffy, Michael. "How Paul Keating Reflects the Ming Dynasty." The Age 1 April 1995, sec. News; News Extra: 19.

- Dunlevy, Maurice. "The Commonwealth Literary Fund." The Canberra Times issue? 1972.
- Dunn, Michael. "At the Commonwealth Literary Fund: 1955." Bowyang 1.Sept/Oct (1979): 138-41.
- Durack, Mary. "Afterthoughts on the Adelaide Festival of Arts: The Writers." Overland.23 (1962): 46-47.
- Durack, Noni Braham. "Defending Brennan. (Poet C.J. Brennan)." Southerly 58.2 (1998): 119.
- Dutton, Geoffrey. Out in the Open: An Autobiography. St Lucia, Queensland: University of Queensland Press, 1994.
- ---. "The Years Have Caught up with P.R. Stephensen." Nation 10 October 1959, 22-3 1959.
- Ellen, Jane. "Cold Wars and Culture Wars: Created by Clem Christesen, the Meanjin Has Rich Literary and Political Pickings. Archivist Jane Ellen Explores Contents and Historical Contexts.(Essay)(Critical Essay)." Meanjin 63.1 (2004): 142.
- Ewers, John K. "What Is Australian Literature?" <u>Creative Writing in Australia: A Selective Survey</u>. Ed. John K. Ewers. Melbourne, Victoria: Georgian House, 1945. 11-19.
- Fabinyi, Andrew. "Australian Book Perspective." Meanjin Quarterly 20.2 (1961): 212-16.
- ---. "On the Book Front." Meanjin 7.3 (1948): 192-93.
- Ferres, Kay. "Written on the Body: Jean Devanny, Sexuality and Censorship. (Australian Author and Politician)." Hecate 20.1 (1994): 123.
- Fitz. "Personal Items." The <u>Bulletin</u> 73.3796 (1952): 10.
- Fitzpatrick, Brian. "The Writer at Bay." Overland 1 (1954): 3.
- Flanagan, Marin. "Corgis and Bess." The Age 27 December 1993, sec. News; Features: 11.
- Forbes, Sandra. "Government and the Arts in Australia." World Literature Today: World Literature Today, 1993. 494. Vol. 67.
- ---. "Government and the Arts in Australia." World Literature Today 67.3 (1993): 494.
- Fraser, Andrew. "So, Was He God's Gift to Culture?" The Australian 11 November 2005, sec. Features: 18.
- Garlick, Barbara. "Colonial Canons: The Case of James Brunton Stephens." <u>Victorian Poetry</u> 40.1 (2002): 55.
- Gordon, J. L. "Writers and the C.L.F." Meanjin 14.3 (1955): 424-26.
- ---. "Writers and the Commonwealth Literary Fund." Meanjin 13.3 (1954): 452-55.
- Gott, K. D. "Mr Menzies Reads Overland." Nation 3 June 1961: 6.

8/06/2006 6

- Grant, Jane. "Vultures on Every Bough." Meanjin 63.1 (2004): 126-32.
- ---. "Vultures on Every Bough: Jane Grant Monitors the Tense Literary Climate Mid Twentieth-Century Australian through the Correspondence of Clem Christesen and Kylie Tennant. (Essay). "Meaniin 63.1 (2004): 126.
- Griffen-Foley, Bridget. "A "Civilised Amateur": Edgar Holt and His Life in Letters and Politics. (Biography). "The Australian Journal of Politics and History 49.1 (2003): 31.
- Hall, Richard. "Bureaucratic Bastardry and Henry Lawson's Legacy." <u>Australian Financial Review</u> 13 May 1983: 25,30.
- Hardy, Frank. "Asio and I." Sydney Morning Herald 21 March 1992, sec. Spectrum: 41.
- Harris, Max. "An End to Handout Orgies? Max Harris Gives the Booksellers View of the 1973 Federal Literary Grants." <u>The Australian</u> 17 August 1973: 9.
- ---. "Max Harris and the Clf." The Observer 3.25 (1960): 21.
- ---. "Misappropriated Fund." Nation 8 November 1958: 23.
- Heary, Monica. "Poet of Adversity." Daily Telegraph 14 April 1998: 44.
- Heath, Lesley. "Society of Women Writers 1925-1935." Australian Literary Studies 21.3 (2004): 362.
- Hill, Deirdre. A Writer's Rights: The Story of the Australian Society of Authors, 1963-1983. Sydney, New South Wales: Australian and New Zealand Book Co., 1983.
- Him Who Hath. "Commonwealth Literary Fund." The Bulletin 60.3123 (1939): 41.
- Hocking, Jenny. "Marketing Frank Hardy: The Revival of Biography as Scandal." <u>Journal of Australian Studies</u> (2001): 146.
- Hope, A. D. Australian Literature, 1950-1962. Parkville, Victoria: Melbourne University Press, 1963.
- ---. "The Late Coming of Age of Aust Lit." <u>Sydney Morning Herald</u> 29 July 1987, sec. News and Features: 19.
- ---. "Red Spots before His Eyes." Overland.5 (1955): 32-33.
- ---. "Standards in Australian Literature." Current Awareness Bulletin 19.3 (1956): 35-47.
- Howarth, Geoff. "Along the Trail.(Academic Life)." Southerly (1999): 131.
- Howarth, R. G. "The Australian Pocket Library." Southerly 6.2 (1945): 3-5.
- Ingamells, Rex. "The Key Board." The Austrovert.9 (1952): 4-5.
- James, Neil. "Basically We Thought About Books' an Interview with George Ferguson."

 <u>Publishing Studies</u>.5 (1997): 8-16.
- ---. "A Paperback Canon: The Australian Pocket Library." <u>Australian Literary Studies</u> 19.3 (2000): 295-305,

James, Neil, and Elizabeth Webby. "Canon around the Hub: Angus and Robertson and the Postwar Literary Canon." Southerly 57.3 (1997): 51-66.

- ---. "Canon around the Hub: Angus and Robertson and the Post-War Literary Canon." Southerly 57.3 (1997): 51-66.
- Johns, Brian. "A Fund to Sustain Literature." Hemisphere 6.11 (1962): 7-8.
- Jordens, Ann-Mari. "Commonwealth Patronage for a Patron's Daughters." <u>Australian Literary</u> <u>Studies</u> 10.4 (1982): 516-20.
- Jordens, Ann Mari. "Commonwealth Patronage for a Patron's Daughter." <u>Australian Literary Studies</u> 10.Oct (1982): 516-20.
- Keesing, Nancy. Riding the Elephant. Sydney, New South Wales: Allen and Unwin, 1988.

Kelly, Peter. "Boom in Little Magazines." The Bulletin 84.4310 (1962): 12-14.

Keneally, Thomas. "It Is Written." The Age 17 February 1996, sec. News; Features: 3.

Latta, David. "One out of the Box." The Book Magazine 1.2 (1987): 10-40.

Lawson, Sylvia. "Fifth Column Letter from Paris: With a Message from Mt Isa." <u>The Age Monthly</u>
Review June 1989: 12-13.

Lawson, Valerie. "The Mauve Mafia Vs the Redfern Reds." <u>Sydney Morning Herald</u> 7 March 1992, sec. Spectrum: 37.

Lever, Susan. "Government Patronage and Literary Reputations." Southerly 57.3 (1997): 104-14.

Lindsay, H. A. "Market for Short Stories." The Bulletin 73.3757 (1952): 27.

Lindsay, Norman. "The Great Australian Myth." The Bulletin 64.3312 (1943): 2.

Maack, Annegret. "Hybridizing Genres: Socialism, Neo-Liberalism, or the Third Way: Which Is Left?(George Turner. A Life)(Book Review)." Antipodes 16.2 (2002): 215.

---. "The Transit of Turner. (George Turner. A Life) (Book Review)." Antipodes 17.1 (2003): 71.

Macartney, Frederick T. "Percival Serle." Southerly 14.3 (1953): 149-51.

Maxwell, Ian R. ""Meanjin" And the Principle of Clf Aid." Meanjin 14.3 (1955): 292,445-46.

Maxwell, Ian R., et al. "Literary Magazines: An Open Letter to the Commonwealth Literary Fund." Overland.27-28 (1963): 15.

McKernan, Susan. <u>A Question of Commitment: Australian Literature in the Twenty Years after the War / Susan Mckernan</u>. Sydney:: Allen & Unwin, 1989.

McLaren, John. "The British Tradition in John Morrison's Radical Nationalism.(Critical Essay)."

<u>Australian Literary Studies</u> 20.3 (2002): 215.

---. "Cold War on Writing: Attacks on Writers and Struggles for Funds." Writing in Hope and Fear : Literature as Politics in Postwar Australia. Ed. John McLaren. Oakleigh, Victoria: Cambridge University Press, 1996. 112-26.

- ---. "John Morrison: Memories, Reminiscences and Some Judgements.(Critical." <u>Southerly</u> 61.3 (2001): 15.
- ---. "Throwing the Book at the Spies." The Age 18 December 1993, sec. Saturday Extra; Books: 8.
- McPhee, Hilary. "Losing the Plot." Sydney Morning Herald 28 April 2001, sec. Spectrum: 1.
- ---. "Survival Struggles: Drawing on Memories of Her Own Apprenticeship at Meanjin, Former Publisher Hilary Mcphee Recounts the Heroic Efforts of Christesen to Nurture Australian Literature in an Inhospitable Climate." Meanjin 63.1 (2004): 119.
- McQueen, Humphrey. "Mcqueen [November 1990]." Australian Book Review.126 (1990): 35-36.
- Modjeska, Drusilla. "Lesbia Harford and Her Work." Overland.98 (1985): 18-19.
- Moore, Andrew. "From the Strand to Boorooloola: M H Ellis as Pioneer Motorist. (Biography)."

 <u>Journal of Australian Studies.</u> 81 (2004): 83.
- ---. "The 'Great Literary Witch-Hunt' Revisited: Politics, Personality and Pique at the Clf, 1952."

 <u>Labour History</u>.82 (2002): 81-95.
- ---. "'History without Facts': M. H. Ellis, Manning Clark and the Origins of Australian Dictionary of Biography." Journal of the Royal Australian Historical Society 85.2 (1999): 71.
- Moore, Deirdre. "Remembering Muir Holburn.(Australian Poet)(Critical Essay)." Southerly 61.3 (2001): 125.
- Moore, T. Inglis. "Inside the Literary Fund." The Observer 4.2 (1961): 6-8.
- ---. "T. Inglis Moore to C.B. Christesen (17 March 1949)." <u>The Temperament of Generations : Fifty</u>

 <u>Years of Writing in Meanjin</u>. Eds. Jenny Lee, Philip Mead and Gerald Murnane. Carlton South, Victoria: Meanjin Press
- Melbourne University Press, 1990. 63-64.
- ---. "T. Inglis Moore to C.B. Christesen (22 May 1963)." The Temperament of Generations: Fifty
 Years of Writing in Meanjin. Eds. Jenny Lee, Philip Mead and Gerald Murnane. Carlton
 South, Victoria: Meanjin Press
- Melbourne University Press, 1990. 177-78.
- ---. "Tributes to Flora Eldershaw: Iii." Meanjin 15.4 (1956): 392-93.
- ---. "Vance Palmer's Aid to Writers." <u>Meanjin</u> 18.2 (1959): 206-10.

Moorhouse, Frank. "So What the Hell Has Happened to Australian Writing?" The Australian 20 May 2006, sec. Review; Feature Series: 8.

9

Morrison, John, and Jennifer Rumsey. "Letter to Judah Waten." Southerly 61.3 (2001): 7-14.

Murray, Les. "The Noblesse Trap: The Ills and Possibilities of Arts Patronage." <u>A Working Forest:</u>
<u>Selected Prose.</u> Ed. Les Murray. Potts Point, New South Wales: Duffy and Snellgrove, 1997.
190-210.

Murray-Smith, Stephen. "Freedom to Read." Nation 28 July 1962: 7.

---. "Letter." Nation 11 August 1962, 16 1962.

---. "Literary Fund." Overland.16 (1959): 21.

---. "Political Bias and the C.L.F." Overland 21 (1961): 11-13.

Murray-Smith, S. "Swag " Overland 19 (1960): 13-14.

Murray-Smith, Stephen. "Swag [Overland, No.58, Winter 1974]." Overland.58 (1974): 36-38.

Murray-Smith, S. "[Untitled] " Overland 19 (1960): 13.

Nile, Richard, and David Walker. "Marketing the Literary Imagination: Production of Australian Literature, 1915-1965." Australian Literary Studies 13.4 (1988): 284-302.

O'Brien, J. M. S. "Editorial." Westerly.2 (1964): 8-9.

O'Connor, Terry. "Making a Success Story." Courier Mail 28 August 1998 1998: NP.

O'Reilly, Nathanael. "The Production of Australian Literature. (the Making of the Australian Literary Imagination) (Book Review)." <u>Antipodes</u> 17.2 (2003): 171.

Palmer, Vance. "[Untitled]." Landfall: A New Zealand Quarterly December 1953.

Patmore, Greg. "Australia. (Presentations 2: Labour History in Other Lands)." <u>Labour/Le Travail</u> (2002): 255.

Pemberton, Gregory. "Imperialist Suppression." The Canberra Times 11 July 1991: 8.

Phillips, A. A. "History of a Handout." Overland.37 (1967): 48-50.

---. "Writers and State Aid." Meanjin 16.4 (1957): 432-34.

Pomeroy, John. "The Apostasy of James Normington Rawling." <u>Australian Journal of Politics and History</u> 37.no.1 (1991): 21 -38.

Price, A. Grenfell. "Aid to National Literature." Meanin 16.3 (1957): 289-94.

Riddell, Elizabeth. "Literature." Artforce.42 (1983): 7.

Roberts, Bev. "Magazines and Metaphors." Meanin 54.1 (1995): 187.

Ronan, Tom. "The Literary Fund." The Observer 4.1 (1961): 28.

Ruhen, Olaf. "The Hand-out System." The Observer 3.24 (1960): 9-10.

- ---. "A Neglected Inheritance." The Bulletin 81.4185 (1960): 34-35,43.
- Rumsey, Jennifer. "Morrison to Waten: Notes.(Correspondence between John Morrison and Judah Waten)." Southerly 61.3 (2001): 10.
- Sayle, Murray. "Expat Captivated Literary London." The Australian 17 June 1997: 17.
- Scalmer, Sean. "Labor's Golden Age and the Changing Forms of Workers' Representation in Australia." Journal of the Royal Australian Historical Society 84.2 (1998): 180.
- ---. "The Puzzle of Meanjin and the Historical Emergence of an Australian Intelligentsia." <u>Journal of</u>
 Australian Studies (1999): 198.
- Semmler, Clement. "Eleanor Dark: A Writer's Life. (Review)." Quadrant 43.3 (1999): 84.
- Shapcott, Thomas. "First Days at the Literature Board: Australia Council for the Arts. Memoir." Overland, No.177, Summer 2004: 25-30. 2004.
- Shapcott, Tom. "A History of State Patronage of Literature in Australia: The Multicultural Perspective." <u>Australia and Italy: Contributions to Intellectual Life.</u> (1989): (53)-58.
- Shapcott, Thomas, ed. <u>The Literature Board</u>: A Brief History. St Lucia, Queensland: University of Queensland Press, 1988.
- Slessor, Kenneth. "Article on the Commonwealth Literary Fund." <u>Daily Telegraph (Sydney)</u> 28 August 1962.
- ---. "Footnotes." Daily Telegraph (Sydney) 26 June 1977, 12 1977.

Stephens, Alfred George. [Untitled].

Stephensen, P. R. "The Literary Fund." The Observer 4.3 (1961): 27.

Stewart, Douglas. "Needed More Than Ever." The Observer 3.25 (1960): 6-8.

- ---. "Neglected Talent." <u>The Bulletin</u> 62.3179 (1941): 2.
- Stewart, Ken A. "Journalism and the World of the Writer: The Production of Australian Literature, 1855-1915." <u>Australian Literary Studies</u> 13.4 (1988): 174-93.
- ---. "The Support of Literature in Colonial Australia." <u>Australian Literary Studies</u> 9.4 (1980): 476-87.

Stivens, Dal. "More Money, Better Books." The Bulletin 91.4675 (1969): 55.

- Sullivan, Walter. "Wandering Writer." <u>Daily Telegraph</u> 29 May 1998: 40.
- Talbot, Danielle. "Poet Attacks Australia Council's Focus On "Politics over Art"." <u>The Age</u> 31 December 1992, sec. News: 5.
- Tate, Alan. "Keeping Close Tabs on Arts." <u>Sydney Morning Herald</u> 8 October 1988, sec. Spectrum: 76.
- Thomas, Athol. "Donald Stuart." The West Australian 22 December 1972: 7.

---. "Only Two Books This Year from Mr Stuart!" The West Australian 15 February 1972: 8.

- Tierney, Patricia. "Overland and the Clf." The Bulletin 84.4311 (1962): 29-30.
- Turner, Brook. "Dangerous Time for Arts Body: Mcphee." <u>Australian Financial Review</u> 8 July 1998, sec. News: 8.
- Turner, Jeff. "Blighted but Brilliant." Adelaide Advertiser 4 December 1999: NP.
- Webby, Elizabeth. "The Funding of Literary Magazines." Newswrite: The Newsletter of the New South Wales Writers' Centre.57 (1997): 5,18.
- White, Sally. "89 Writers to Share \$1.2m Grant." The Age 16 August 1973: 2.